OSURA Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, March 20, 2009

Present:  Erin Haynes, Kathy Heath, Bobbye Koeper, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Curt McCann, Susan Poole, Mike Rainbolt, Bill Smart, Gary Tiedeman, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow, Shelly Houghtaling.

Absent: Kate Sanders.

Welcome: President Bill Smart called the meeting to order at 10:01. No additions to the agenda.
Approval of Minutes: The Feb. 20, 2009 minutes were approved with the following changes: the Arcadia play date is Feb. 7; George Taylor will speak on Mar. 13.

Treasurer’s Report:  "The current OSURA balance is approximately $21,262.80, which represents about a $170 increase over last month. The budget is $4393.80 in the red at this point, which will presumably be covered by the $9000 we expect from University Advancement. (However, we need to anticipate that this $9000 figure may be decreased significantly, owing to current pressure to reduce spending in this biennium.
Donations for the OSURA Scholarship currently are $1738."

Committee Reports – Reports of New and Past Events
Golf Tournament Comm: - Bill Smart reported on a recent meeting of the committee.  The 2009 Tournament is scheduled for Wed., Sept. 16, with course play, prizes, and food. Last year attendance was 34 golfers and 24 non-golfers. There was a discussion of changes in golf rules for the event which was generally incomprehensible to a non- golfer. The Comm. will meet again in June and then send out announcements of the event. Kathy Heath suggested inviting the Rays and Lu Anne Lawrence to join us on Sept. 16.
Member Services Comm: - Gary Tiedeman. No news this meeting. The Comm. plans to meet next month.
Program Comm: - Curt McCann.

· George Taylor’s talk was very good and the event at the Hilton Garden Inn drew 30 members. Cost for the event was $337.84.

· The Pre-event dinner for the Feb. 27 UCLA Gymnastics drew 62 who had a great time listening to just-retired coach Dick Foxal describe the Gymnastics Program during his long tenure with the team. Members paid $10 each for the dinner at LSC, but there was an additional $366 owed for the event. A brief discussion of cost-overruns occurred. It was generally agreed that we should revisit the issue after collecting attendance and cost data for the entire season.
· There will be a tour of the Hinsdale Wave Research Lab on May 2nd in conjunction with Mom’s weekend.

· Email announcement of the April 9 program and tours at GSRMC just went out and Susan Poole said that arrangements were mostly complete for the event.

· The date for the “Bard in the Quad” program has been set for  Thurs. Aug. 13. Play title not available yet.
Scholarship Comm: - Susan Poole. Appreciation was expressed for Kate Sander’s excellent work on getting out info to potential applicants and working with the forty-odd applications received. After reviewing these, the Committee decided to award one $1000 and two $500 scholarships. The recipients are: Yun Soo Chung, Heather Hodnett, and Josh Hundorf.

We need to continue building the scholarship fund. Gary Tiedeman will put a donation form into the Spring/Summer Newsletter. Terri Tower suggested having donation forms available at all OSURA events.

Newsletter: - -Gary Tiedeman. Information for the Spring/Summer newsletter is being collected and Bill Smart is working on the President’s message. Scholarship winners will be included in the issue.

Volunteer Comm: - Terri Tower.  Next opportunity will be the OSU Spring Career Fair.

Nominations Comm: - Kathy Heath. Prospective candidates for the 09-10 Board are being contacted and two acceptances have been received to date.

By-Laws Comm: - Jo Anne Trow. A rough draft of changes has been sent to By-Laws committee members and to Bill Smart. The Comm. will have changes for consideration at April meeting.
Old Business

· Bill Smart distributed a draft agenda for the May 6 Annual Meeting
· Archives for OSURA. Work in progress.
Delegates to the Regional Higher Ed Retirement Assoc. annual meeting in Seattle will be Jo Anne Trow and possible Kathy Heath. Susan Poole moved (Gary Tiedeman seconded) that the $75 registration fees be paid from OSURA funds. Approved.

Invited Speaker: At this point (11:00 A.M.) the business meeting was suspended in order to hear faculty member Chris Bell, Academic Director of the INTO OSU Program. Dr. Bell distributed two informational sheets about INTO and discussed the genesis and rationale for becoming part of INTO. The specific goal is to bring a larger number of international students (undergrad and grad) to OSU. INTO uses an established network of recruiters and creates a Pathway Program for students in their first year at OSU. Questions and discussion followed.
New Business:  Bill Smart reported that he would be gathering information, with help from the Board, on OSURA programs for the year to be forwarded to the University Advancement Office. He asked that Kate be copied on the reports and that he will work with her on the final draft of the year-end report for OSURA. Bill also asked for discussion about a request by University Theaters to have OSURA help with collection of funding for a plaque to be placed on Mitchell Playhouse. There was some discussion of the matter, with a strong consensus that OSURA not be involved with outside fundraising.  Shelly Houghtaling reported that Kate Sanders has 250 OSURA lapel pins (already paid for) to distribute to members at the Annual Meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 11:50 A. M.. Next meeting April 17.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Krueger, Acting Secretary

